Board Report for Community Gatherings

The FCEC board met on 2/7/17 and 3/7/17 for their regular meetings.

Community Lay Director: Kent Leidy

Assistant CLD: Marty Snowbarger

Community Spiritual Dir: Paul West

Secretary: Kathy LaMotte

Treasurer: Leo Noyes

Committee Chairs:

Prayer Vigil: Roger Scott

Agape/Behind the scene: Kathy LaMotte

Community Training: Darren Lobato

Walk set-up and tear down: Gary Bales

Music / Entertainment: Nick Stamets

Newsletter: Paul West

Group Reunions/ Sponsorship: Pete Hayden

Nominations: Leo Noyes

Registration: Donna Holcombe

Sponsors hour / Candlelight: Kent Leidy

Supplies / Literature: TBD

Team Selection: Keith Smith

Website / Database: Marty Snowbarger

MEETING NOTES:

During the February meeting the board reviewed in detail the revised By-Laws as presented by Marty Snowbarger and Keith Smith. For those who were not aware, our By-Laws had been saved in numerous versions and for unknown reasons were not consistent with recent (last two years) amendments and approvals. The By-Laws were updated to reflect those recent updates. Other changes were suggested and included for ratification by FCEC membership. The By-laws are in the process of being printed and mailed to every member on record for FCEC.

The March meeting consisted mainly of approval of the rosters for team selection. The rosters were approved and sent out to the Lay Directors; Buck Frisbee and Beth Snowbarger.

The Outside Team Coordinators for the walks are:

Mens: Robert Parker

Womens: Marty Snowbarger

If you are not called or able to serve on the Conference Room Team please let the Outside Team Coordinators know if you can assist them, whether it be for the entire weekend or just an hour or two. This is a huge job and a large part of the walks success.

Training for new Assistant Lay Directors was suggested and is in the planning stages.

Database program is being discussed and a new program being explored to keep us organized and up to date.

Kelly Ward has resigned from the Board due to obligations outside his control. We are seeking a person to fill out the remainder of his term which expires this year.

Please read the upcoming newsletter for information about our Community.

De Colores!

Marty Snowbarger

FCEC Assistant Community Lay Director